
 
 

LEGAL NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Rowan and Elliott Counties 
KY 32 Reconstruction from KY 504 in Elliottville to KY 7 in Newfoundland 

Item No. 9-192.00 
 
 

The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet, Department of Highways, has scheduled a Public Hearing on the above 
referenced project to be held Thursday, October 10, 2013, 5:30 PM to 7:30 PM, at the Adkins-Caudill 
Performing Arts Center, Elliott County High School, Main Street, Sandy Hook, Kentucky 41171.  This project 
is the KY 32 reconstruction from KY 504 in Elliottville to KY 7 in Newfoundland.  This hearing has been 
scheduled to give all interested persons an opportunity to become better informed and to express their views 
concerning the proposed project. 
 
The Open House Format will allow interested persons to attend anytime between the hours of 5:30 PM to 7:30 
PM.  A handout containing project information will be provided.  Project plans and exhibits will be displayed at 
the hearing.  Representatives from the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) and their consultants will be 
available to answer questions. 
 
The Federal Highway Administration and the Transportation Cabinet approved the project’s Environmental 
Assessment (EA) on June 27, 2013.  Copies of the EA will be available for review at the hearing and afterward 
at the District Highway Office at the address listed below.  In addition, project information is available on the 
project website:  http://transportation.ky.gov/district-9/pages/ky-32-project.aspx  
 
Oral and written statements will be accepted during the hearing.  Written statements will be accepted, and 
information made available, for a period of fifteen (15 days) after the Public Hearing at the address listed below.  
All written and oral comments will become part of the official hearing record.  Once compiled, the hearing 
record will be made available for review and copying only after an Open Records Request has been received 
and approved.  All Open Records Requests must be submitted to the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet, Office 
of Legal Services, 200 Mero Street, Frankfort, Kentucky 40622. 
 
 
In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), if anyone has a disability and will require 
assistance, please notify Darrin Eldridge of the necessary requirements no later than October 7, 2013.  This 
request does not have to be in writing.  Please call 1-800-817-2551 or mail request to the address listed below. 
 
Please address any questions regarding this hearing, or project information to: 
 
Darrin L. Eldridge, P.E. 
Project Development Branch  
Kentucky Transportation Cabinet 
Department of Highways – District 9 
P.O. Box 347, 822 Elizaville Road 
Flemingsburg, KY 41041 
800-817-2551 
Email:  Darrin.Eldridge@ky.gov 
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